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NEWSLETTER ONLINE 

For some time now our monthly newsletter 
has been online.  If you would like to save us 
money and receive email notifications of new 
postings of the online publication please send 
your email address to Nancy Mellican at pmel-
lican@tampabay.rr.com.  She  will add your 
name to the list and notify you when a new 
newsletter is posted.  Anytime you wish to 
check out our website, go to       

www.welshsocietyofthesuncoast.org.  We 
have visitors from all over the world. 
 

 

TRIVIA QUESTION:  Who pioneered crema-
tion in Europe? 
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As was previously an-
nounced we will try having 
our dutch treat summer 
luncheons on Saturday this 
year.  All will be held on the 
third Saturday of each 
month  at 12:00.  It is hoped 

that more of our friends and members who work 
during the week will be able to join us.  A calling 
committee will take reservations the week before 
each luncheon.  In keeping with tradition, our 
last summer social will be a 5:00 dinner in Sep-
tember at Alfanoôs.  Mark your calendars now for 
the dates of our summer luncheons.  Invite a 
friend to come along.  This will be the last news-
letter until October. 
  
May 20:    Roosterfish 
   776 Missouri Ave, Largo 
 
June 17:    Safety Harbor Hotel & Spa 
   105 N. Bayshore Dr.  
    Safety Harbor 
 
July 15:      Grimaldiôs Pizzeria 
   Countryside Mall  (behind P.J.ôs) 
    27001 U.S.  19N. Suite 1140  
 
August 19:  Cricketers 
   2634 Bayshore Blvd., Dunedin 
 
Sept. 16:     Alfanoôs (5:00 pm) 
  1702 Clearwater Largo Rd. S,  
   Largo 

 
 
Our thanks to Barbara Giraldi and 
her husband for organizing these 
summer events. 
 
 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 
It still costs a great deal to publish and mail 
this newsletterðmuch more than our mea-
ger   dues can cover.  Sharing news from 
our friends is one of the ways we keep in 
touch with our Welsh friends.  Again this 
year we are soliciting donations to cover the 
costs.  Large or small donations are appreci-
ated. We appreciate everyone who contrib-
utes to keeping this newsletter going.  This 
newsletter is sponsored by our most loyal 
contributors, Jan and Don Briggs.  Many 
thanks! 

An anonymous referee asked 
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Phillips for his pre -match 

coin-toss preference: 

Grandmother or tails, 

sir? 

http://www.just-one-liners.com/grandmother-or-tails-sir/
http://www.just-one-liners.com/grandmother-or-tails-sir/


 
 

 

REMEMBER the first Satur-
day luncheon will be May 20 
at Roosterfish Grill on Mis-
souri Ave. in Largo.  Bring a 
friend or two. 
 

 

 
AROUND THEMEMBERSHIP 

 
It is with pleasure that we report that Jan and 
Don Briggs are doing much betterðeven get-
ting out for pleasure once in awhile. 
 
Wendy Whitaker announces she is now offi-
cially retired.  Congratulations. 
 
The silent auction at the banquet netted 
$548.00 for the treasury.  Obviously, many 
lovely items were donated to the cause and 
many members had a good time bidding on 
their favorites. 
 
Martin and Janette Lewis made a generous 
donation to our society.  Thank you.  
 
If you have any news for this column please let Nancy 
Mellican know.  (727-726-3125)  She can only print what 
is reported to her.  Thank you 

  
 

MEETING CHANGES IN FALL 
 

Beginning with the October meeting, our regular 
luncheons will move to St Dunstanôs Anglican 
Church at 2790 Sunny Breeze Ave, Largo.  If 
the summer Saturdays are popular, we will also 
change the regular meetings to the third Satur-
day of every month.  These changes are neces-
sitated by the expense of continuing to rent the 
current location and our dwindling member-
shipðand, therefore, the shrinking of the treas-
ury. 

ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION:   

Dr. William Price of Llantrisant 
cremated his son Iesu Grist in 
1884, paving the way for legal-
ized cremation after a sensa-
tional court case.  His own 
death in 1893 was the occa-
sion of the first legal cremation 
in Europe.  He sold tickets for 
it and the pubs ran dry. 

  
 
 

 
 
 
May  19       Mavis Lamont 
 
June  8 Betty Walker 

July  3 Mark Taber 

  13 Kelfryn James 

  13 Tegwyth Alderson-Taber 

  15 Todd Roberts 

 23 Wendy Whitaker 

  25 Amy Ferrell 

  30 Vera Ruben 

 

August 7 Cindy Durkee 

  16 Dave Thomas 

  21 Cathy Reed 

 

September 5 Pamela Lewis 

  12 Jean James 

  23 Laura Gentry  

  25 Wendy Kearns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
May 22 Sandra and John Mallozzi 
 
June 12 Paul and Nancy Mellican 

 15 Gareth and Donna Williams 

 

August 10 Mark and Kristy Alderson-Taber 

             11 Andy and Vickie Anderson 

   14, 1966 Donald and Janet Briggs 

 

  



0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÉÎ Á 7ÅÌÓÈ 6ÁÌÌÅÙÓ ÔÏ×Î ÒÅÖÅÁÌ ×ÈÙ ÔÈÅÙ ÖÏÔÅÄ ÆÏÒ "ÒÅØÉÔ 
Nick Clegg, the former deputy prime minister, went to Ebbw Vale to ask people why they voted to leave the EU 

"Two main reasons: to stop the illegal immigrants coming in and to get our justice system back."  
Those are the reasons Maria Williams gave for voting to leave the European Union.  Maria is from 
Ebbw Vale in Blaenau Gwent, the Welsh local authority which voted most heavily in favour of Brexit. 
62% of people voted to leave, while just 38% voted to remain. 

Today, as a result of similar voting patterns around the UK nine months ago, Prime Minister Theresa 
May triggered Article 50, officially informing the European Union of the UK's desire to leave.  Shortly 
before Article 50's triggering - which sets the UK's withdrawal in motion - Nick Clegg, the former 
deputy prime minister, went to Ebbw Vale for BBC Newsnight to find out why people voted to leave 
or remain. 

4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ×ÈÁÔ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÈÏ ÌÉÖÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÔÏÌÄ ÈÉÍȢ 

'ÅÏÒÇÅ -ÁÕÎÄȡ  "I voted to get out of Brexit. I'd like to put the 'great' back in Great Britain be-
cause we're not governing ourselves. We're governed by people that we don't know."                             

-ÁÒÉÁ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓȡ  "I voted out of Brexit for two main reasons - to stop the illegal immigrants com-

ing in and to get our justice system back."                                                                                

-ÁÕÒÅÅÎ 7ÉÎÄÍÉÌÌȡ  "I voted out - for Brexit - one of the mian reasons being any monies we've 

received from Europe to be spent on our town were spent on the wrong things." 

(ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÅÙ ÂÅÅÎ ÓÐÅÎÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÉÇÈÔ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȩ 
 
Phil Edwards, leader of the Ebbw Vale Business Forum, was asked what he thought of the things 
the EU money had been spent on. One example of what people feel is misspent EU money is a 
dragon statue now standing in the town centre. Another is a Ã2.5 million lift that takes you up the 
side of what was once a slagheap from the steelworks on which the town was built. The steelworks 
was closed down and demolished 15 years ago. 

Mr Edwards said: "You can't complain about it in one sense. But it is pretty, that's all it is, it's cos-
metic. If someone is dying you don't give them cosmetic surgery to keep them alive, that's not going 
to help. The town is dying, the borough is dying and it needs employment. It doesn't need pretty bol-
lards and wonderful-looking dragons and a clock that doesn't tell the right time." 
In a pub in an arcade (refurbished with EU money), people told Mr Clegg that immigration was a key 
reason they voted to leave, despite only 2% of the population of Ebbw Vale being foreign-born. One 
woman told him: "I disagree with immigration, and that was the biggest worry." 

"I know you can't stop a certain amount but hospitals need nurses and doctors and things like that, 
but then all the others that have come here, and the Romanians and that, I know you shouldn't be 
prejudiced. I'd just like our country back, I know it never will be back to what it was." 

Another man said of immigration: "Personally for me it's not a big deal but I can understand where 
people are coming from. Jobs are being undermined, they're being taken, wages are being under-
mined and I understand that. I totally understand that." 

 



7ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕÎÇ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÓÁÉÄ 

Mr Clegg asked a group of politics students at the (part EU-funded) sixth form college how they felt 
about immigration. One said: "It's not that immigration affects our area, it's the fear of immigration. 
It's a feeling, an emotion. It's what people see in London, in Birmingham, but there's no immigration 
here." 

We asked people in the South Wales Valleys whether Britain should stay in or leave the European 
Union 

 
Another said: "You've got a few people, from Poland, Turkey, Romania, but I feel like if they've got 
better qualifications than some of the people who live here then they should have the jobs be-
cause it's all about the best-qualified. I feel we should all be treated equally." 

 

7ÈÁÔ .ÉÃË #ÌÅÇÇ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ 

Mr Clegg said: "To any casual visitor, Ebbw Vale doesn't superficially look or feel like one of the 
hardest hit areas of Britain. The old steelworks has recently been redeveloped at a cost of Ã350 mil-
lion, creating new schools and colleges, a new hospital and state of the art facilities, not to mention 
all the construction work involved in building new road and rail links into town. 

"I've also never been to a place with so many blue EU flags, adorning all these new buildings. 

They're literally everywhere. That's because the EU has funded a sizeable part of all the regenera-

tion here. A whopping Ã1.8 billion has been invested by the EU in Wales since 2014. Yet, in the 

Brexit referendum, 62% of people here voted to leave, the highest proportion in Wales. 

"Those same people, those who've lived here all their lives, they feel the EU funding that's been in-
vested into the local community to help hasn't really made the difference that they want. It hasn't 
created jobs, it's created shiny buildings, it's been used to fund street art, it's made cosmetic chang-
es but nothing to really help people find work. 

"Having spent some time here in Ebbw Vale, I'm much clearer in my own mind about why people 
voted for Brexit in such large numbers, particularly the older voters. How much money was spent by 
the EU on this shiny building or that project, all of that paled in significance to the feeling, the long-
ing, for a return to past certainties, when the steelworks were open, when people had jobs, money 
in their pockets. 

"But the past isn't going to return and it's difficult not to feel a sense of foreboding that should Brexit 

fail to meet people's hopes, dissatisfaction could turn into real rage. And, as we're seeing elsewhere 

in the world, that can quickly be seized upon by political movements offering ever more divisive and 

angry visions of the future." 

Wales Online 

http://www.walesonline.co.uk/news/politics/asked-people-south-wales-valleys-11157022
http://www.walesonline.co.uk/news/politics/asked-people-south-wales-valleys-11157022
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Next meeting on  Saturday May 20 at Roosterfish in Largo 

Prior to our meeting, 

Matt Hall brings out 

the Welsh flag.  Matt 

gave a most interest-

ing report on the his-

tory of the Welsh in 

Patagonia.  Even 

their flag (above) 

pays tribute to the 

Welsh contributions 

to their area with the 

addition of y drag 

goch to their flag. 

Enjoying a cup of tea, Wendy 

Whitaker happily celebrates 

her recent retirement. 

Cynthia Roberts checks over her 

membership directory for correct 

phone numbers.  They are important 

to keep in touch. 

Barbara Giraldi 

gets out her cal-

endar to make 

note of the sum-

mer luncheon 

dates.  The first 

one is Saturday 

May 20 at 

Roosterfish in 

Largo. 



 

Connie Osmulski 

shows off the special 

menu printed for us 

by the Safety Harbor 

Spa.  They even in-

cluded a Welsh flag! 

Paul Mellican had to leave the 

meeting early, but he is smil-

ing because he is on the way 

to Louisiana to ñTeen-sitò with 

two of his grandchildren. 

Kelfryn James blows on 

his tea to cool it off. 

Mary Hughes en-

joys learning 

about Wales and 

the Welsh contri-

butions around the 

world�X 

Treasurer Rog-

er Hughes and 

Barbara Giraldi 

discuss the 

money that will 

be saved with 

the move to St. 

Dunstanôs An-

glican Church 

parish hall. 

Remember the 

next social will 

be a dutch treat 

luncheon at 

Roosterfish in 

Largo on Satur-

day, May 20. 

  


